
Latin Generation Panel (GP) Meeting 

Notes from the meeting on 5 March 2020 

Meeting Attendees (in alphabetical order) 
 GP members:     

1. Bill Jouris  
2. Dennis Tan 
3. Hazem Hessah 
4. Mats Dufberg 
5. Meikal Mumin 
6. Michael Bouland 
7. Mirjana Tasic  

Staff: 
8. Pitinan Kooarmornpatana 

Meeting Notes  

1. The GP members were informed that the skip-ink analysis was done by Dennis, Mirjana, 
Michael, and Pitinan. The other volunteers were requested to submit the test result before 
the next meeting. 

2. The direction of variant analysis was discussed and the GP concluded that this skip-ink 
was not a de facto, therefore this analysis was needed, and the analysis result would be 
additional information to previous variant analysis.  

3. The GP then moved on to task#2 in the list; the variant set of á U+00E1 LATIN SMALL 
LETTER A WITH ACUTE and ά U+03AC GREEK SMALL LETTER ALPHA WITH 
TONOS. It was noted from the F2F meeting that test labels should be generated to see 
these codepoints in some context. Meikal volunteered to generate two to four test labels, 
comprised of codepoint from Greek script which are cross-script variants with Latin script 
codepoints.   

4. The GP continued with tast#3: Generic glyphs analysis. The GP members were reminded 
that in the interim proposal, section 6.3.4 provided cross-script variant due to the generic 
glyphs. This section was compiled but had not been discussed and finalized by the GP 
yet.  However, the IP shared back the partial feedback on this section, the feedback was 
not discussed during F2F meeting due to the limited time.  

5. The email of partial IP feedback on generic glyphs and the table from section 6.3.4 was 
resent to the GP to review in preparation for discussion in the next meeting. It was raised 
that the same methodology of examining three fonts could be applied for individual pair.  

6. The GP then discussed item#4: Appendix D. It was raised that the full data should be 
captured in a separate document to keep the sizes of the proposal manageable. The 
members discussed two options to finalize the appendix D. (1) review only the cases which 
were not already included the variant analysis and the first reviewer was not certain,  
(2) review all the information in appendix D. There was no conclusion on this topic and it 
will be continued next time.  

7. It was reconfirmed that there would not be any IDN session during ICANN67.  

Next meeting: Thursday 19 March 2020 16:00UTC.  

 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/19BgFtZNvA5cQs1nHLX5WZmFhcRYCb6QZ/view


Action Items  

 

S. No. Action Items Owner 

1 Test and submit the test result as assigned at test case table before the 

next meeting 

BJ, MM, 

HH 

2 Explore the file server service to place the HTML file during test period  MD 

3 Create test labels for á U+00E1 and ά U+03AC as discussed MM 

4 Review IP feedback on generic glyphs for next meeting discussion ALL 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-6GG5cb8VWJR0ZQ5Hos0_CMXoTfpi85-/view

